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on the

Ballarat Botanical Gardens
The story of the Ballarat Botanical Gardens is inextricably linked with white settlement and the subsequent discovery of gold.  As the first white settlers ventured west from Geelong they arrived at Mount Buninyong, from where they saw attractive, undulating, relatively open-country to the west.  In 1838, Yuille selected some 10,000 acres just to the south of ‘black swamp’, soon to be referred to as Yuille Swamp.  In summer this swamp became a dry dust-bowl and in the winter a shallow, boggy water-hole.   Today it is has been transformed into Lake Wendouree.  
Within a few years of the discovery of gold in 1851 the population of the Ballarat district was estimated to be around 20,000.  By 1858 eminent citizens had formed a local municipal council.  Chairman, James Oddie, was instrumental in obtaining government approval to acquire a 100 acre parcel of bush land, previously used as a police horse paddock, to establish public, Victorian style, botanical gardens on the western side of Lake Wendouree.  A prize of 10 pounds was awarded for the best plans for the proposed gardens and a committee of ‘practical men with a knowledge of botany’ was formed to manage the implementation of these plans.  Miner George Longley, (who had been a gardener in Nottingham and completed his apprenticeship at Lowther Castle), was employed at 3 pounds per week to clear the land and create the gardens under instructions from the committee.
